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Minutes of the City of Burlington and HCDSB Dome Meeting 

Date:  Wednesday, March 27, 2019 

Time:  7:00 p.m. 

Location: Corpus Christi CSS - Library 

Present: Please see attached list    

 

Item Summary 

1. Welcome Doug Pladsen welcomed the attendees and explained the purpose of the meeting is to 
get people together who are interested in building a sports dome in the City Burlington.   
 

2. Introductions 
 

Introductions around the table 

3. Operating Values 
 
 

Reviewed the Operating Values and agreed to them.  
 

Operating Values 
▪ We challenge ideas, we never challenge the people behind the idea. 
▪ We need everyone’s ideas to innovate and improve. 
▪ We will honour our combined commitment to the agenda. 
▪ We need the collective wisdom of the group. 
▪ We understand we will not always agree with each other; we will seek to 

agree on our differences and understand why. 
▪ We seek to minimize distraction to keep the process moving and respect 

others. 

4. The Opportunity 
 
 

This is an opportunity for a partnership program with Halton Catholic District School 
Board (HCDSB). 
R. Merrick, Superintendent of Facility Management Services with the HCDSB explained 
the Board has space available to use by the community and included in that space is the 
artificial turf at the nine (9) secondary schools.  Halton Region and the Board are 
growing, and that space is very limited. Corpus Christi CSS was the first Board 
secondary school with artificial turf. The turf has a 10-12-year lifespan, and Corpus 
Christi’s turf is coming up for replacement.  Potential for a partnership opportunity with 
the Board on providing an air supported dome on the Corpus Christi property.  The 
Board is providing the property and the partner(s) would fund the project and be 
responsible for operating costs.    
 
The Board currently has an agreement with the Town of Milton using an air supported 
dome at Jean Vanier CSS.  The Town approached the school board once the school was 
under construction. This allowed all field work to be completed during construction saving 
time and cost. The Board provided the land and the Town of Milton funded the project 
and is responsible for operating costs (electricity, water, installation, removal etc.) 
The dome goes up on November 1st and comes down April 15th. Once the dome is up, 
the school has use daily until 5:00 pm Monday to Friday. After 5:00 pm, the Town has 
use until 11:00 pm Monday to Friday and 8:00 am – 10:00 pm on weekends. After April 
15th the HCDSB has full control of the field until October 31st.   
The field house was fully funded by the Town.   



Some challenges noted: 
▪ Timing - setting up a dome in November can be challenging due to weather.  

This year the fabric was frozen down to the field and this caused tears.  
▪ April 2018 ice storm caused a challenge taking the dome down. 
▪ Grade beam used to hold down dome.  Beam is covered to play in summer 

season, but the challenge is keeping the covers flat.  Potential trip hazard.   
 
Questions:   

▪ Is the field used for football even though there is no endzone? Yes, flag football.  
No contact football. 

▪ Is financial intent to break even or profit?  Break even.  
▪ Public entity has worked well in Milton.  Private entity would take on more risk for 

the Board – Trustee approval required.  
▪ Partnering with a private entity could impact the Board’s tax-exempt status.  

Town/City and Board all tax exempt.  A private company would not be tax 
exempt, so would impact taxes 

▪ Cost - ~$2,000,000 for dome, mechanical equipment, grade beam and servicing 
(fieldhouse would be additional). Best to be done when the turf is being replaced. 

▪ Cost to inflate/maintenance -hydro about $70,000.  Will confirm all maintenance 
costs. Corpus Christi turf to be replaced summer of 2020 or 2021. 

▪ Based on another comparable project, three (3) companies bid $250,000 to 
$280,000 to take down and set up a dome for one season 

▪ Corpus Christi location is the best option – Notre Dame and Assumption are in 
residential areas.   

▪ Usage can be negotiated. When dome is up, rented on weekends by Town.  
When dome is down, Board rents on weekends (through Town RA). 

▪ What is the hourly rate to rent turf? $125/hour in the spring and $85/hour in the 
summer when rented thru the Board 

▪ Milton dome is netted into 4 fields for use.  Lighting inside as well. 
▪ Not interested in half dome/half field.  Risk of trip hazard from grade beam 

covers. 
▪ Community partnership – HCDSB brings land/carpet.  Partner/third party needs 

to provide/fund everything else. 
▪ 95% school capacity at Corpus Christi. 
▪ Are there washrooms accessible if a field house does not exist? Yes, change 

rooms are located at the back of the school for use. User would need to pay for a 
custodian to allow access to the building on weekends. Still would need a small 
structure to house electrical equipment etc.   

▪ Christmas/March break - how does this work?  Town has keys and access, so 
they can use facility during these breaks. 

▪ Do Trustees need to approve?  Yes. R. Merrick will present the partnership 
possibility to Trustees at a future Board meeting.  There will be some back and 
forth before a decision is made. Trustees would need to sign off on final 
decision. 

5. Focus 
Conversation 
 
 

Concerns, Positive Aspects, Interest 
▪ Football groups are interested and feel there is a demand/need 
▪ Everyone agrees they are interested in renting this facility 
▪ D. Beard asked if anyone is interested in funding the project. City of Burlington 

does not have capital funding to participate in building the dome. Yes, there is 
some interest from private companies. 

▪ Razor Management Inc., Burloak Soccer Club and Colab Sport Management 
would be interested in providing a proposal 

▪ If private companies are interested in investing, the Board would have to initiate 
an RFP 

▪ Need population of about 150,000 to support one dome.   



▪ Challenges are operating costs, taking one (1) month to put it up, loss of use.  
One risk is soil contamination once digging has begun.  This can be costly. 
There are lots of pros and cons. 

6. Brainstorm 
Options 
 
 

▪ 185,000 people in Burlington with already 3 domes.  How would this affect 
usage.  The biggest client already has 3 domes. 

▪ D. Beard asked if any of the private groups will be willing to partner?  Most 
groups said they won’t say no at this point. 

▪ Is the City of Burlington going to permit or will the private organization permit?  
This would require more discussion. 

▪ Would it be possible to leave the dome up year-round (is the technology 
available)?  This would not be feasible.  It would save the up and down cost but 
would be costly for air conditioning and would not be used if it’s too hot with no 
air conditioning. 

▪ Concerns from a not-for-profit group are allocation issues - first come, first serve. 
Razor suggested the model that they use their other facilities to go around the 
table, take an hour A time an hour B time and proceed designating times that 
way. 

▪ Can the grade beam be positioned better to prevent the tripping hazard? 
▪ End zones could not be negatively affected.  

7. Next Steps 
 
 

▪ To proceed for summer 2020 is a tight timeline.  Discussions would have to 
begin soon.  Turf replacement could be moved to 2021.  May 15th is the next 
community use meeting.  Have a set time period to gather proposals and review.  
If we want to hit summer 2020, we would need to act by June.   

▪ City of Burlington still has no budget if postponed to 2021. City responded that 
they work on a 10-year budget and in that 10-year budget, there is no allocation 
for a dome.   

▪ When the other domes were built at Sherwood Forest Park, the City was 
providing the land and the community group was funding the dome.   

▪ From the Board perspective, having the City participate is more palatable than 
only a private organization. 

▪ The group to stay in close communication and move in tandem.   
▪ The reality is that someone needs to be responsible and capable of 

opening/closing/operating the dome properly to maintain the dome. 
▪ Would like more financials for next meeting. ie. utilization rates, how many hours 

can you sell etc.  Remember that 50% of the hours are not wanted. 
▪ It would be good for users to get together for a discussion and then private 

investors get together with the Board for discussion.  Two separate meetings for 
each group to discuss information important to the individual group. 

▪ If a private operator were to partner to build the dome, would the City of 
Burlington manage the rentals? 

▪ Operating /booking etc. can become complicated with many parties involved. 
▪ Next Step - HCDSB will bring the interest/information to the Board for discussion 

and then advise the group. 

  Adjournment  8:40 pm 
 

  Next Meeting Send a meeting invite for a follow-up meeting to the original distribution list for the 
meeting this evening. 

 

 


